
COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 

 
RESPONSE OF COLUMBIA GAS OF MASSACHUSETTS TO THE 

FIRST SET OF INFORMATION REQUESTS FROM THE D.P.U. 
PIPELINE ENGINEERING AND SAFETY DIVISION 

 
D.P.U. 19-PL-07 – Merrimack Valley Incident (9/13/18) 

 
Date: September 10, 2019   

 
Responsible:  Heidi Gossett, Director Corporate Insurance 

 
 
IR-PL-1-24: Please provide a list of all persons injured by the incident, including any loss of 

life. 
 
Response: Attachment IR-PL-1-24 lists the residents for whom post-incident claims have 

been submitted to CMA for physical bodily injuries allegedly sustained from the 
incident.  Some of these alleged injuries have not been and may not be 
substantiated by evidence or medical treatment. 

 
CMA requests that this information be treated as confidential, pursuant to G. L. c. 
25, §5D, in order to protect the privacy of the persons submitting claims. 
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